Temperance Workers Thank Party Leaders

A deputation from the Dominion Alliance yesterday waited in turn upon Premier Hearst and Mr. N. W. Rowell and conveyed to them the thanks of the Alliance Convention for the part taken by them and their supporters in bringing the Ontario Temperance Act into force last session. The deputation included R. J. Fleming, Toronto; Charles Steele, Port Colborne; Miles Vokes, Toronto; James Gibson, Ingersoll; O. H. Garner, Welland, and W. T. Rodgers, Brockville.

Liberals Ready With Public Accounts Inquiries

At the organization meeting of the Legislative Public Accounts Committee, Mr. Charles McCrea (Sudbury) was appointed Chairman. Mr. C. M. Bowman, seconded by Mr. H. H. Dewart, brought forward two motions. The first had reference to Government House, and it was asked that the Deputy Minister of Public Works be summoned to attend the next meeting to give evidence regarding an item for \$162,442. The second motion asked for information regarding the Ontario Reformatory at Guelph.